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22 CFR Ch. II (4–1–14 Edition) § 228.03 

§ 228.03 Identification of the author-
ized principal geographic procure-
ment codes. 

(a) USAID has established principal 
geographic codes which are used by 
USAID in implementing instruments. 
This regulation establishes a presump-
tive authorized principal geographic 
code, Code 937, for procurement of com-
modities and services unless otherwise 
specified in the implementing instru-
ment. Code 937 is defined as the United 
States, the cooperating/recipient coun-
try, and developing countries other 
than advanced developing countries, 
and excluding prohibited sources. 
USAID maintains a list of developing 
countries, advanced developing coun-
tries, and prohibited sources, which 
will be available in USAID’s Auto-
mated Directives System, ADS 310. 

(b) For purposes of procurements 
under the authority of the Develop-
ment Fund for Africa, 22 U.S.C. 2293 et 
seq.; for any waivers authorized under 
Subpart D of this regulation; and if 
otherwise designated in an imple-
menting instrument, the authorized 
principal geographic code shall be Code 
935, any area or country but excluding 
prohibited sources. 

(c) For purposes of procurements 
under the Support for Economic and 
Democratic Development of the Inde-
pendent States of the Former Soviet 
Union, 22 U.S.C. 2295b, the authorized 
principal geographic codes are Code 937 
and Code 110 (New Independent States). 

(d) Additional principal geographic 
codes may be added to this section if 
authorized by Congress. 

Subpart B—Conditions Governing 
Source and Nationality of 
Commodity and Service Pro-
curement Transactions for 
USAID Financing 

§ 228.10 Purpose. 

Sections 228.11 through 228.19 set 
forth the rules governing the eligible 
source of commodities and nationality 
of commodity and service suppliers for 
USAID Federal share financing under 
prime and subawards. These rules may 
be waived in accordance with the provi-
sions in subpart D of this part. 

§ 228.11 Source of commodities. 

The source of all commodities fi-
nanced with Federal program funds ap-
propriated under the Foreign Assist-
ance Act of 1961, as amended, shall be 
Code 937 (unless Code 935 or 110 are des-
ignated in the implementing instru-
ment). Procurements of agricultural 
commodities, motor vehicles and phar-
maceuticals must also comply with the 
special procurement rules in § 228.19 of 
this part. Recipients and contractors 
are prohibited from engaging suppliers 
of commodities in an authorized coun-
try to import commodities from a 
country outside of the authorized prin-
cipal geographic codes for the purposes 
of circumventing the requirements of 
this rule. Any violation of this prohibi-
tion will result in the disallowance by 
USAID of the cost of the procurement 
of the subject commodity. 

§ 228.12 Nationality of suppliers of 
commodities and services. 

The suppliers of all commodities and 
services financed with federal program 
funds appropriated under the Foreign 
Assistance Act of 1961, as amended, 
shall: 

(a) If an individual, except as pro-
vided in § 228.15, be a citizen or lawful 
permanent resident (or equivalent im-
migration status to live and work on a 
continuing basis) of a country in Code 
937 (or other principal geographic pro-
curement code designated in an imple-
menting instrument), 

(b) If an organization, 
(1) Be incorporated or legally orga-

nized under the laws of a country in 
Code 937 (or other principal geographic 
procurement code designated in an im-
plementing instrument); 

(2) Must be operating as a going con-
cern in a country in Code 937 (or other 
principal geographic procurement code 
designated in an implementing instru-
ment), and either 

(3) Be managed by a governing body, 
the majority of whom are citizens or 
lawful permanent residents (or equiva-
lent immigration status to live and 
work on a continuing basis) of coun-
tries in Code 937 (or other principal ge-
ographic procurement code designated 
in an implementing instrument), or 
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(4) Employ citizens or lawful perma-
nent residents (or equivalent immigra-
tion status to live and work on a con-
tinuing basis) of a country in Code 937 
(or other principal geographic procure-
ment code designated in an imple-
menting instrument), in more than 
half its permanent full-time positions 
and more than half of its principal 
management positions. 

§ 228.13 Foreign government-con-
trolled organizations. 

Firms operated as commercial com-
panies or other organizations or enter-
prises (including nonprofit organiza-
tions) in which foreign governments or 
their agents or agencies have a control-
ling interest are not eligible as sup-
pliers of commodities and services, ex-
cept if their eligibility has been estab-
lished by a waiver approved by USAID 
in accordance with the provisions set 
forth in subpart D of this part. Govern-
ment ministries or agencies of the co-
operating/recipient country, including 
those at the regional and local levels, 
and government educational institu-
tions, health care providers, and other 
technical entities of the cooperating/ 
recipient country not formed primarily 
for commercial or business purposes, 
are eligible as suppliers of commodities 
and services. 

§ 228.14 Construction procurement 
with foreign-owned local firms. 

(a) When the estimated cost of a con-
tract for construction is $10 million or 
less and only local firms will be solic-
ited, a local corporation or partnership 
which is a foreign-owned (owned or 
controlling interest by individuals not 
citizens or permanent residents, or 
equivalent immigration status, of the 
United States or the cooperating/re-
cipient country) local firm will be eli-
gible if it is determined by USAID to 
be an integral part of the local econ-
omy, see paragraph (b) of this section. 
However, such a determination is con-
tingent on first ascertaining that no 
United States construction company 
with the required capability is cur-
rently operating in the cooperating/re-
cipient country or, if there is such a 
company, that it is not interested in 
bidding for the proposed contract. 

(b) A foreign-owned local firm is an 
integral part of the local economy pro-
vided: 

(1) It has done business in the cooper-
ating/recipient country on a continuing 
basis for at least three years prior to 
the issuance date of invitations for bids 
or requests for proposals to be financed 
by USAID; 

(2) It has a demonstrated capability 
to undertake the proposed activity; 

(3) All, or substantially all, of its di-
rectors of local operations, senior staff 
and operating personnel are lawfully 
resident (or equivalent immigration 
status to live and work on a continuing 
basis) in the cooperating/recipient 
country; and 

(4) Most of its operating equipment 
and physical plant are in the cooper-
ating/recipient country. 

§ 228.15 Nationality of employees and 
individuals under contracts or sub-
contracts for services. 

The rules set forth in §§ 228.10 
through 228.13 of this part do not apply 
to the employees of contractors, or in-
dividuals providing technical or profes-
sional services to recipients or contrac-
tors. However, such individuals must 
not be citizens or lawful permanent 
residents (or equivalent immigration 
status) of countries which are prohib-
ited sources. 

§ 228.16 Miscellaneous service trans-
actions. 

This section governs certain mis-
cellaneous services. 

(a) Commissions. The nationality rules 
of this part do not apply to the pay-
ment of commissions by suppliers. 

(b) Bonds and guarantees. The nation-
ality rules of this part do not apply to 
sureties, insurance companies or banks 
who issue bonds or guarantees under 
USAID-financed contracts. 

(c) Liability insurance under construc-
tion contracts. The nationality rules of 
this part do not apply to firms pro-
viding liability insurance under con-
struction contracts. 
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